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Lochaber Showstoppers present Beauty and the 

Beast from Thursday 20th December 
See inside for more details   



Ballachulish Christmas lights competition 

 

Name 

  

House 

Please include £5 entry fee and deliver to black letterbox at village hall by 11th December 

Welcome!  

As ever, thank you to everyone who has supplied an article for this edition of Slatest. If you 

have some interesting snippets of local history or have found some old photos or want to 

share a memory, please get in touch, we can also help put articles together. 

Slatest belongs to the community, and needs your support to continue being a success, the 

deadline for the next edition is 14th January 2019 with deliveries by the end of January, so 

please get in touch if you have any events or ideas!  

  

 

 
Ballachulish Christmas 

Lights Competition  

In order to help raise money for Christmas Lights around the 

village, we are holding a Christmas Lights Competition this 

year. 

To enter your house / garden, simply fill in the form below 

and drop into the black letterbox at the village hall, along 

with your £5 entry fee before Sunday 11th December. We 

will then be asking the Scouts to choose their favourite 

houses in the week before Christmas, with the overall 

winner getting a £30 prize. 

 



News from St Munda ôs Church 

of Scotland   
²ŜΩǊŜ ŎƭƻǎŜ ǘƻ ŜƴǘŜǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ƻŦ !ŘǾŜƴǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ǌǳƴ-up to 
Christmas.  This tends to be a busy time for many people, for 
schools and for churches. Advent is important for Christians and 
the Christmas season is an emotive time for many with hopes of 
joy and peace often counterbalanced by stress and sometimes 
thoughts of loss or of what might have been.  We have a variety of 
Services which try to reflect and allow time for these different 
feelings and everyone is always welcome to everything we do.  The 
churches are open for private prayer or meditation and there will 
be some Advent themed prayer space material which you might 
like to use to guide your thoughts. 
We had a hugely successful WW1 
Commemoration Evening with a lovely meal 
followed by a moving tribute in sketch, songs, 
readings and community singing all conducted in 
a wonderfully decorated hall.  A lot of hard work 
went into the preparation of this and people were 
encouraged to dress appropriately for the period.  
The attached pictures perhaps help to give a sense 
of the occasion. 
LǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ōǳǎȅ ȅŜŀǊ ƻŦ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇΣ ǎƻŎƛŀƭ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎΣ 
community involvement and charity work and we 
ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ŘƻƛƴƎ ƳƻǊŜ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΦ  LΩƭƭ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ōŜ ǾŜǊȅ ƘŀǇǇȅ ǘƻ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘǎ ǘƻ Ǿƛǎƛǘ 
anyone at home or in hospital (01631 740285). 
 
²ŜΩǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǿŜƭŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ Ψ/ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ /ŀǊƻƭǎΩ 
evening at 7.00 pm on Monday 17th December in Ballachulish Hall.  
 
Thanks for all the support we receive and best wishes,  
Rev Sandy Stoddart 
 

¶ 17 December - Ψ/ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ /ŀǊƻƭǎΩ Ballachulish Village 
Hall, 7.00 pm, refreshments 

¶ 20 December - Ψ.ƭǳŜ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎΩ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜΣ тΦол ǇƳΣ 5ǳǊƻǊ /ƘǳǊŎƘ 

¶ 23 December - CŀƳƛƭȅ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜΣ ммΦол ŀƳΣ {ǘ aǳƴŘŀΩǎ 

¶ 23 December ς Abbeyfield Carol Service 3.00 pm 

¶ 24 December ς Watchnight 11.30 pm, Duror Church 

¶ Christmas Day - {ƘƻǊǘ CŀƳƛƭȅ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜΣ млΦол ŀƳΣ {ǘ aǳƴŘŀΩǎ 



Beauty and the Beast  the Panto!  

I do not know if you have heard, but panto time draws near. Lochaber Showstoppers are hard 

at work with plenty of holiday cheer. They say there is a beauty, I think her name is Belle but 

then again there is a Beast, with a fairy tale to tell. Some singing and some dancing too, with 

costumes wigs and more, before you even know it you will be shouting out for more. 

Please come along and see us, we really wish you would. It's time to boo the baddies and 

cheer loudly for the good. By the time that we are finished you'll be in the Christmas mood. 

Tickets available from Ballachulish Tourist Information Centre. 

Ballachullish Village Hall ς this December  

¶ Thursday 20th 7pm Doors open 7.30pm Curtain up. 

¶ Friday 21st 7pm Doors open 7.30pm Curtain up and 

¶ Saturday 22nd 2pm Matinee and 7pm Door open 7.30pm Curtain up. 

There are more Christmas events detailed throughout this edition of 

Slatest, highlighted by a picture of Santa! 



  



Ballachulish Medical Practice  

Patient Participation Group  

Pulling together for health  

Ballachchulish Patient Participation Group has been set up as a voice 

for patients to help them give constructive feedback to the GP practice 

at Ballachulish Medical Centre on developing and improving services. 

It can advise the practice on what matters most to patients and work with practice staff to identify 

solutions to any problems that exist.  

The PPG was formed in 2013. Our aim is to help information flow both ways between Ballachulish 

medical practice and the community. 

How to contact the PPG 

¶ Place a note in the suggestion box in the entrance to the Medical Practice. 

¶ Email us at: balla.PPG.sec@gmail.com 
We produce frequent Newsletters with many, varied short articles and information. The 

Newsletters are free and can bŜ ŦƻǳƴŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 5ƻŎǘƻǊΩǎ ǎǳǊƎŜǊȅΣ ǘƘŜ /ƻ-op notice board, Post-office 

counter (in the Co-op) and in the shop in Glencoe. 

 

Message in a Bottle 
This is a method of informing others of medication you take if you should be 

unable to communicate through sudden illness. Details of your medicines are written down and 

placed in a small bottle which you keep in your fridge. Personal information such as illnesses, next 

of kin, etc, can also be included. As nearly every household has a fridge, friends and relatives would 

know where to look for information on your medication and be able to source it for you. 

Should emergency services such as an ambulance crew or nurses need to attend you, they know 

to look for the stickers and can see what medication you are using. The bottle system has been 

trialled in the area and has given reassurance to those using it, especially those living alone. 

If you would like to use the Message in a Bottle service, please ask at reception as we now have 

lots of bottles in stock. This service is free.  

 

mailto:Balla.PPG.sec@gmail.com


Village Hall News   
 
¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƎƻƛƴƎ ƻƴ ŀǎ ǿŜ ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎΦ ²ŜΩǾŜ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ 
Market, and we have the following events still to come:  
Sunday 9th Kids Christmas Party 
Monday 17th Community Carols 
20th-22nd Lochaber Showstoppers Panto 
And for New Year there is the annual Lantern Parade: 

The Village Lantern Parade will once again be taking 

place at 8pm on New Years Eve, with the hall open 

from 10-4 during 29th, 30th and 31st December for 

making the lanterns. 

We will be serving Mulled Wine, Cocoa, Mince Pies and nibbles in the hall after the parade.  

Christmas Market   
Thank you to everyone who helped with 
this yearΩs Christmas Market, and especially 
Jo Watt who co-ordinated it all. 
Donations from this yearΩs Christmas 
Market will go to the Royal British Legion 
who attended on the day to mark 100 years 
since the end of World War One.  
In memory of the late Sandra Cameron who 
with Kathleen was a regular and hugely popular attender of the Christmas Market, the baking 
table will now be ƪƴƻǿƴ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ Ψ¢ƻƻŘƭŜǎΩ ¢ŀōƭŜΦ  ²Ŝ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ŀŎƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ŀƭǎƻ ǘƘŜ 
delicious donations of baking that the late Diane Robertson has done for the hall over the 
years in particular her lemon shortbread . Huge losses to our community. The 'Toodles' table 
will be hosted this year by Berit MacIntosh who was a regular attender at Nether Lochaber, 
anŘ ŀ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻŦ {ŀƴŘǊŀΩǎΦ {ƘŜ provided quiches, sausage rolls, jams and lots of baking. 
We would also like to say a huge thank you to Santa and his elves who yet again found time 
in their busy schedules to visit us in Ballachulish! 

 
 



Winter Opening Hours 4.30 -8.30 Wed -  Sat  

 

 

4th Lochaber Scout Group 
Beavers 6-8 years,  5.30-6.30pm 
Cubs 8-10½ years,  6.45-7.45pm 

Scouts 10-14 years,  8-9.15pm 
All groups meet at Ballachulish Village Hall 

THANK YOU  
YesΣ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ŀ ƘǳƎŜ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ¸ƻǳ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ 
Scouts to everyone who has supported us 
through the Co-op Community 
Membership scheme. Over the last year, 
you have raised over £2500 for us to take 
the Scouts to the Scouts National Activity 
Centre at Lochgoilhead. We last visited 
about 5 years ago, and it is a very 
rewarding experience for the Scouts with a 
range of activities both on site and on the 
loch, as well as the opportunity to mix with 
other Scout groups from across Scotland.  

In other news, we have been enjoying a 
wide ranging program across all three 
sections since the summer, with a mix of indoor and outdoor activities. The Beavers and Cubs 
enjoyed the traditional Halloween Party, while the Scouts went for a walk in the spooky 
forest. 

Our Scout group has now been running for 6 years, and we would like to thank all of the 
leaders who have helped over those years. We have averaged around 50-60 kids between 
the three sections and most of our Scouts started in Beavers ς some were too young to join 
back in 2012! So far 5 Scouts have achieved the Scout Gold Award, with another one nearly 
there. 

 


